DIOCESE OF ALGOMA

From the Bishop

April 20, 2022

Dear friends in Christ,

This morning we received the difficult and devastating news that Archbishop Mark MacDonald has resigned as National Anglican Indigenous Archbishop for our church due to acknowledged sexual misconduct. The announcement, which has now been made public, is attached to this enews, as well as a Pastoral Letter from our Primate, Archbishop Linda Nicholls.

I commend the Primate's letter to you, as well as her call to pray for all those who will be affected by the news in the coming days and weeks. We acknowledge with gratitude the news that Bishop Sidney Black has been asked to serve in an interim capacity as the National Indigenous Bishop and provide oversight to the work of indigenous ministries. As you know, the Indigenous Church in Canada is at a crucial moment in its history in confirming the Covenant and Our Way of Life documents.

At the end of the Primate's letter are a number of resources for individuals who are so affected by this news that they find themselves needing to speak to someone. If none of these resources is sufficient, please be in touch with me and I will do my best to find appropriate pastoral counselling. Archbishop Mark has been a friend to many of us in Algoma and Moosonee, attending clergy conferences, synods and other gatherings and we grieve for all that is lost in this news.

May the Risen Christ – the One who brings wholeness and healing in all of our brokenness – be with us all this day.

I remain yours in Him,

The Most Rev. Anne Germond

Lane: Algoria

Archbishop of Algoma

Home (https://www.anglican.ca/) > News (https://www.anglican.ca/news/) > Public Announcement of the Resignation of Archbishop Mark MacDonald

NEWS (/NEWS/)



The Anglican Church of Canada

Public Announcement of the Resignation of Archbishop Mark MacDonald

BY GENERAL SYNOD COMMUNICATIONS (HTTPS://WWW.ANGLICAN.CA/NEWS/AUTHOR/GSCOMM/) ON APRIL 20, 2022

With regret and sorrow, the Church announces receipt of allegations of sexual misconduct concerning Archbishop Mark MacDonald, who has resigned as National Indigenous Anglican Archbishop in the Anglican Church of Canada, and formally relinquished the exercise of the ordained ministry pursuant to Canon XIX, effective April 20, 2022.

In keeping with **A Call to Human Dignity**, the Council of General Synod of the Anglican Church of Canada expressed the Church's commitment to ensure that:

- All our workplaces are free from violence, coercion, discrimination, and sexual harassment.
- No one is subjected to sexual misconduct of any kind.
- We deal promptly, seriously and systematically with all complaints of sexual misconduct.
- Those who hold positions of trust or power in the church do not take advantage of, or abuse that trust.

We also remain committed to the Safe Church Charter of the Anglican Communion (adopted by General Synod in 2019) and to the need to continually review and improve our policies, training and practices. At General Synod we are currently reviewing our sexual harassment policy with respect to training and procedures to ensure that our policy is effective and appropriate.

We extend, with sorrow, our prayers for healing to all those involved as we deal with the consequences of this situation. We continue to work for respect and dignity in all our relationships.

The Anglican Church of Canada



L'Église anglicane du Canada

Office of the Primate

80 Haydeo Street, Toronto, Ontario M4Y 3G2 www.anglican.ca • primate@national.onglican.ca • Tel: (416) 924-9199 ext, 276 • Fax: [416) 924-9211

PASTORAL LETTER TO THE ANGLICAN CHURCH OF CANADA

April 20, 2022

Dear friends in Christ,

As you will see in the attached announcement Archbishop Mark MacDonald has resigned as National Indigenous Anglican Archbishop and has relinquished the exercise of ministry due to acknowledged sexual misconduct, effective April 20, 2022.

This is devastating news. The sense of betrayal is deep and profound when leaders fail to live up to the standards we expect and the boundaries we set. Our hearts hold compassion for human frailty and space for repentance while we also ache with the pain that such betrayal causes first to the complainant; then to so many others and to the life of our Church.

First and most importantly our prayers must be for the complainant whose life has been affected by Mark's actions. The betrayal of trust by someone in such a prominent role of leadership will require a long road of healing and our constant prayers.

Also remember Mark and his family in prayer as they face the consequences of his actions that will affect every member.

The ripple effects of this misconduct will be felt throughout the Church both in Canada and internationally, but most especially within the Sacred Circle and Anglican Council of Indigenous Peoples. We mourn with them.

I trust that the good work that the Sacred Circle has initiated will continue to deepen and grow. On an interim basis I have asked Bishop Sidney Black to serve as Interim National Indigenous Bishop to give counsel and oversight to the work of Indigenous ministries. Bishop Sidney and the Anglican Council of Indigenous Peoples will need the prayers of the whole Church as they discern the next steps in confirming the Covenant and Our Way of Life documents.

We have just lived another Holy Week in which the pain and brokenness of the world was taken up on the cross. Today we hold the broken lives and wounds of our Church before that cross and wait in longing for the healing and new life that God promises through Jesus Christ by faith.

We pray for God's grace for healing and comfort for all.

Yours in Christ,

The Most Rev. Linda Nicholls

Suid Delith

Archbishop & Primate, Anglican Church of Canada

• This letter in PDF format (https://www.anglican.ca/wp-content/uploads/2022-04-20-Pastoral-Letter-to-the-Church.pdf)

Resources to help

At this time, we are here to work towards safer and healthier workplaces and communities. We wish to provide opportunities for support. If/when support is needed, please reach out to those that you trust; journal, go into nature, work out, access your ceremonies and traditions, hydrate and eat well, spend time with your families.

For Residential School Survivors:

Indian Residential Schools Crisis Line: 1-866-925-4419
Indian Residential Schools Resolution Health Support Program (https://www.sac-isc.gc.ca/eng/1581971225188/1581971250953)
Indian Residential Schools Survivors Society (https://www.irsss.ca/): 1-800-721-0066

MMIWG2S Survivors:

National Inquiry into Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls' Support Line (https://www.mmiwg-ffada.ca/contact/): 1-844-413-6649
Family Survivors Circle (https://familysurvivorscircle.ca/)

Additional Resources:

Hope for Wellness Help Line (https://hopeforwellness.ca/home.html): 1-855-242-3310 Talk4Healing Line (https://www.talk4healing.com/) (Ontario): 1-855-554-4325 Kids Help Phone (https://kidshelpphone.ca/): 1-800-668-6868

Interested in keeping up-to-date on news, opinion, events and resources from the Anglican Church of Canada? Sign up for our email alerts (/help/newsletters/).

© 2022 The General Synod of the Anglican Church of Canada 80 Hayden Street • Toronto, Ontario • M4Y 3G2 • (416) 924-9192 (tel:416-924-9192)

Charitable Registration Number: 10808 2835 RR 0001

Site managed by the Anglican Church of Canada Web Team